6-18-2009  Foxfire HOA Meeting Minutes


	Date: 
	6-18-2009

	Time:
	7:30 pm

	Meeting Purpose:
	Foxfire Homeowner’s Meeting

	Attendees:
	Lisa Adams

Jacquelyn and Bruno Afonso
Diana Austin

Tricia and Andy Bowen

Kate Broyles

Bill Cox
	Kelly Delk

Paul Ellison

Juan Gomez

Vicki Harris

Sandra Kocken

Peg and Dave Larson

Nancy and Norm Pinard
	Roseann Packer

Patty Pote

Shaun Russ

Tammy Sebring

Nathan Sheets

Louise Stevenson

Eric Williams


Agenda:
· Welcome and Introductions

· Election of President

· Updates to the community

· Review 2009 Budget to date

· Past Due HOA fees

· Additional Items for Discussions

Meeting Minutes:

Kelly introduced current HOA Board members present at the meeting.

· Kelly Delk – President

· Tricia Bowen – Treasurer

· Nancy Pinard – Secretary

Election of President –

Kelly’s one year term as president has expired.   A nomination was received via email from Nancy Pinard to retain Kelly Delk for this next year’s term as president.  Patty Pote seconded the nomination.   The residents present at the HOA meeting unanimously voted in favor of retaining Kelly Delk as president for the next term.

Updates –

Common Area’s –

· Playground 

· Mulch has been added to the playground area.  This had not been done in the past two years.

· Rubber mats have been placed under the swings to alleviate the ground from being dug up and the mud.

· Merry-go-round has been removed.  The merry-go-round had dug into the ground and there was a danger of a child getting a foot caught underneath.  In order to remedy the situation the merry-go-round would have to have been dug out and a cement pad placed underneath.  It was more costly to try to maintain the merry-go-round so the board decided it was best to have it removed and eliminate any liability to the community.

· Entrances 

· There was a problem with the light fixtures at both entrances.  There were cracks in some of the covers of the light fixtures, which caused the bulbs to blow out and have to be replaced.  The cost of each bulb was $5.  The fixtures have been replaced.  It was also determined that there’s a break in the wiring (conduit) on one of the fixtures on the Arlington entrance.  We received an estimate of $1,700.00 to try and fix this.  Since this was not a budgeted item, and we don’t have any excess funds in the budget, the board has put this repair on hold for now.

· Lawn maintenance – the cost was increasing for 2009. The board received bids from several lawn service vendors last fall.  After reviewing the bids they choose Randy Howard, of KATCO Lawnscape, to maintain the common areas and entrances.  Randy mows the common areas, entrances, around the ponds, provides snow removal (if over 3” accumulation) and salt.  The parameter areas are mowed each week and the areas around the ponds are mowed every other week.

· Updates to the Website

· The Community website had not been updated in several years.  At the January meeting it was discussed that we were looking for a Webmaster to maintain the website and to provide regular updates.  

· The website has been updated and we’re also using a new domain.  Meeting minutes, newsletter, covenant, upcoming events have now been posted to the website.  Kelly encouraged all to check it out and provide any feedback.

· Review of the Budget –

· Tricia reviewed the 2009 budget to date.  She mentioned to those present that she had the checkbook and spreadsheet available for anyone who would like to review them.

· We carried over 6,117.62 from 2008.  This is not a surplus amount as there were several bills received from vendors for 2008 services that were paid in the first quarter 0f 2009.  

	2009 Expense Category
	Budgeted Amount
	Spent to date
	Balance

	Lawn Maintenance
	12,200.00
	7,477.00
	4,723.00

	  Water Co
	400.00
	0
	400.00

	IPL
	4,250.00
	1,925.25
	234.75

	Insurance
	775.00
	682.82
	92.18

	Board Expense
	950.00
	2,063.97
	-1,113.97

	Irrigation
	1,100.00
	0
	1,100.00

	Pond Treatment
	2,500.00
	588.50
	1911.50

	Snow Removal
	2,800.00
	1,744.00
	1,056.00

	Lawyers Fees/Business Entity
	525.00
	140.14
	384.86

	Total Expenses
	25,500.00
	14,621.68
	10,878.32


· Board Expense – This amount is over budget due to additional expenses for the website and the cost of repairing the light fixtures at the front entrances.  We will break this out in 2010 with a Maintenance category in the budget.  Items that currently fall into this category are copy paper, Web posting, stamps, garbage bags (for playground), certified mailings, light bulbs, miscellaneous maintenance, etc.  

· Pond treatment – The pond is typically treated April through September.  Since the weather has been fairly cool we will skip a few months in order to save in the budget.  Several residents living around the pond agreed to let the board know if this is a problem.

· Water Company – The water was turned off in 2006 and we haven’t received a bill from them since that time.  The water by the Troy avenue entrance was turned back on sometime after 2006 without the HOA board being notified.  The water company has now contacted us telling us that there is an unpaid amount due.  We have not received a bill from them and are currently in discussions with them.  This may result in being over the amount budgeted.

· HOA Fees 

· There may be a need to increase HOA fees in 2010 due to increases in our community budget and unpaid HOA dues.  

· There are several residents who are in arrears with their dues and are approximately three homes in foreclosure where dues have not been paid.    

· As per the January 2009 HOA meeting, the HOA has contracted with Advance Debt Collection (ADC) to assist in collection HOA dues that are in arrears.  Three letters are sent to the homeowner requesting the amount in arrears.  If no response or payment arrangement are made it is turned over to ADC.  ADC can report this to the credit bureaus.  Court action will also be taken if there is no response.  Ten homeowners have been turned over to ADC for collection.

· One of the homeowners was concerned about the increase in the fees.  He wondered if there weren’t residents who could assist with some of the maintenance items to bring down costs.  The majority of the residents agreed they would prefer to pay additional fees to continue to have these items done by outside vendors.   They tried getting folks together in the past to do things such as weeding and were unsuccessful in getting people to participate. 

· Other discussion items - 

· There have been several instances of cars being broken into and items taken from garages.   Residents were asked to keep an eye out for this activity and report anything suspicious to the police.  It was also recommended that residents keep cars locked and keep garage doors down whenever possible.

· We’ve also had a few instances of kids, who are not residents, hanging around the playground area and basketball courts.   

· Reminder to all residents – the community garage sale has been scheduled for Saturday, August 8th and the Community Picnic has been scheduled for September 12th.  Brenda Phillips is coordinating the picnic and anyone wanting to help with this effort should contact Brenda.  
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